The Technical Committee met at the offices of UK Athletics in Solihull on Tuesday 21 September 2004.  

Members Present: Adam Walker, Andrew Clatworthy, Cherry Alexander, Bryan Smith, David Littlewood, Graham Heeley, Karen Drew, Malcolm Rogers, Maggie Still, Lizzie Patrick, Paul Aldridge

Items that were discussed are as follows with a brief outline: 

- Fieldworker Contracts
Malcolm Rogers reported back on behalf of Keith Davies that there would be some difficulty for some officials in signing the Fieldworkers Contract.  Explanation booklet to be completed
- IAAF and UKA rule change timetable
David Littlewood had collated key dates for rule changes and put them in a table format.  This will be available for information by all Policy Support Teams.  

A rulebook workshop may be a topic at the 2nd Technical Officials Conference.  

Implications of modernisation to be discussed by Adam Walker and David Littlewood.
- Code of Conduct
A mail out of 5,000 officials is currently being prepared to be sent with a letter explaining the new transfer and data form. This needs to be completed and returned.  Forms will be given to tutors for distribution also.
- Vision for officiating
Liz Patrick with the assistance of Keith Davies, Malcolm Rogers and Chris Cohen are looking for officials with a range of fresh ideas for officiating in the future.
- Officials requirements
Keith Davies prepared a paper outlining the requirements of Technical Officials at televised meetings based an assessment of the Indoor and Outdoor Track and Field athletics season 2004.  These items included supplying officials with as much information as possible, prior to the event; briefing meetings on the day or before the event; plans of the stadium layout etc.  Where possible UKA will endeavour to meet all proposals.
- Meeting Reports
It was suggested that a review of the procedures for completing Meeting Reports should take place.
The Competitions Department will design a new report form.  Meeting

Managers to receive all report forms from Chiefs and Referees.  Meeting Managers for all televised meetings to be selected by UK Athletics, in conjunction with the Technical Committee by 29 January 2005.


- Feedback from the summer season
It was decided that grade 2 officials should be selected for ancillary duties at televised meetings.  A group of potential officials to take up non-technical roles for events in 2005 will be selected by Andrew Clatworthy, with the help of Peer Groups and Territorial Secretaries.  A pool of officials to mentor/observe other officials will also be pulled together with the help of Andrew Clatworthy.
- Off Track
This will be top of the agenda at the November Technical Committee group meeting.


- Torch Trophy Trust Nomination
UK Athletics have been asked to nominate an outstanding volunteer in the world of sport, this individual should have given up their time in a voluntary capacity for a number of years for people in their community.  The Technical Committee put forward some recommendations for consideration.

- Technical Officials Uniform
The Technical Officials uniform is currently being reviewed.  It was thought that a darker coloured trouser would be more suitable.  Discussions are on going and will be posted on the website.

- Technical Officials Conference
A Technical Officials Conference will be held in 2005, the group were asked to suggest suitable dates.  The conference will be held in the Midlands.

